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SERVING WITH CADENCE INTERNATIONAL

Fall is in full swing! The kids are back in school, and Cadence 
is entering its next recruiting season. We had a good summer 
helping to coach new missionaries and interns in partnership 
development and fieldwork.

As you all 
know, we have 
been involved 
in full-time 
ministry with 
Cadence for 
twenty years. 
For ten years, 
we ran youth 
groups in 
Wiesbaden and 
Kaiserslautern, 
Germany, 
ministering 
to American 
teenagers who 
were there 
because one or 
both of their 
parents were serving in the U.S. military. For four years, 
we had an open home ministry to the military community 
in Grafenwoehr, Germany, where families, children, and 
singles were involved in Bible Studies, discipleship, and a 
variety of activities in which we shared the gospel and our 
lives with them.

Living overseas presented several challenges, which include 
navigating our children through the German school system, 
our ever-changing relationship with the chaplains and the 
military community, and finding our way through the 
German healthcare system as Anthony experienced very 
dangerous heart issues and needed ongoing care to recover 
fully. We are thankful for the care we received, but the 
German system is quite different, and the language barrier 
provided another level of difficulty for us.

We returned to the U.S. in August 2020 so our kids could 
attend American high school and Anthony could pursue 
health on multiple levels. Since moving back, we have been 
working in support roles at Cadence HQ. We have loved 
our time with Cadence and ministering to military families. 
We don’t doubt that God has us in Denver for this time, 
but the desire of our hearts is to return overseas to frontline 
ministry to the military community, which we hope to do 
when Ali and Masami graduate from high school in 2027.

Being in Denver has presented us with challenges we were 
not fully prepared for when we returned from Germany. 
One of the biggest challenges we are facing is trying 
to balance our budget. Living in Denver has become 
increasingly more expensive than living in Germany. We 
have come to the realization that our current financial 
situation is not sustainable. We have total trust that God 
will provide what we need, but we are unsure how He will 

provide. We are considering a couple of options, 
and we invite you to help us discern what the 
Lord has for us.

One option that would allow us both to 
continue ministry with Cadence is for each of 
you to raise your current financial support by 
$50 per month (or join our team if you are not 
currently giving). The other option is that, for a 
time, Anthony would step away from ministry 
with Cadence and find other employment while 
Jessica continues in her role with Cadence. 

We are serious about wanting your prayerful input and 
suggestions and would love for you to fill out this very 
short, online survey: Help us Discern How God is Moving. 
If you have received this ministry update, it’s because you 
have been faithful supporters for 
years, you know our hearts and our 
desire to build God’s kingdom, and 
we value your input.

Thank you for all your prayers and 
support for us!
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To join our monthly support 
team or make a one-time 
donation, please give online at 
Cadence.org/Amor or contact 
Cadence Donor Services. 
Thank you!

Acct.# 10631

DONOR SERVICES:  PO Box 1268, Englewood, CO 80150
800.396.6680 or 303.762.1400
Donate@Cadence.org  •  Cadence.org

GIVE ONLINE

TAKE SURVEY

https://forms.gle/rBHVdgyPPeQPoSxS7
https://Cadence.org/Amor
https://Cadence.org

